August 11, 1997

The Middlesex Governing Body met in a special called session on August 11, 1997 at 7:30 p.m. in the Conference Room of the Town Hall. Members present were Mayor Bobby R. Bissette, Commissioners Fred Hough, Naomi Powell, Isaac Lewis and Bascoe Lewis. The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the sewer line being run behind the homes on US 264 Alt.

Guest present were J.L. McGee, Hattie McGee, Nadine Batchelor and Margie Glover. Mr. McGee was the spokesperson for the group. He had prepared a drawing of the area being served by the line. He voiced his concerns at the cost that would be involved to the five property owners being served by the line at the rear of their property as versus the four property owners being served by the line in front of their homes, and questioned the decision to run the line behind the homes.

McGee stated that the distance from his rental house to the town line would be approximately 400 feet as versus his neighbor who would be within 75 to 100 feet of the line along the front of his property.

Mayor Bissette explained that the line along 264 Alt could not serve the first five homes because of the depth of the lines, the homes are lower than the line, and that the town board had to see that the lines were installed as the engineering firm designed them.

The guest thanked the board for their time and asked that the board consider giving them some relief in the cost involved before leaving the meeting.

The clerk showed the board the ordinance pertaining to sewer connections, Section 4-2-4:

All owners of improved property located within the corporate limits and upon or within a distance of 200 feet of any sewer line owned and operated by the town shall connect their premises with the town sewer system unless the town determines that the r is insufficient gravity or flow to properly serve a particular location.

Mayor Bissette stated that he would get in touch with McGee and see if he wanted to tie into the sewer and if not he would not be required too.

Being no further business, Commissioner Hough moved to adjourn.

Peggy Bissette, Town Clerk

Mayor Bobby R. Bissette Commissioners Fred Hough Naomi Powell Isaac Lewis Bascoe Lewis